The Giddings News

October 17, 1941

HIGH PRAIRIE

W. H. Pieratt was in San Antonio Tuesday on business.

Frank Wood is home with his parents awhile after being in CCC for over a year.

Mr. and Mrs. W. H. Pieratt and children spent Friday in La Grange.

Knox Beaman and Ed. Hosea were in Elgin awhile last week.

Miss Dorsie Wood from Başa trop spent Sunday with her parents.

John H. King is visiting his mother for awhile.

Mrs. Mary Beaman had her four sons visit her over the week-end: R. R. Beaman from Monroe, La., Marshal from San Antonio, Afton from Yuma Arizona, B. B. Beaman from High Prairie.

B. B. Beaman spent several days in Fort Worth this week. Walther League.

The Senior Walther League held its meeting last Tuesday night at the parochial school. Ben Liberty held the devotional and led the class in prayer following the singing of "Onward Christian Soldiers." An interesting book review of the Lutheran missionary explorer to Africa, "David Livingstone" by W. G. Polack, was given by Lucile Fritsche.

During a brief business meeting Victor Town was appointed Wheatridge Sales Manager. The boys were found to be leading in the membership drive which has been in progress since the previous meeting and is to continue until January. The evening was concluded with several games of volleyball.